EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
FEBRUARY 7, 2006
The Executive Committee met as scheduled. Members present were: Matt Appleton, Debra Bauer, Doug Mason, Robert Overall, Judi Kamm (for Amanda Palmer), Matthew Little, Richard Shores, George Van Allen and Judy Cook. 

Minutes of the September 6, 2005, meeting were approved as presented.
Old Business:  None
New Business:

· Spring 2006 Enrollment: Dr. Weed advised that our enrollment appears to be down 1 to 2 percent; however, she will present specific data at General Assembly.

· Faculty Overload Pay:   As a result of a TBR policy change, NSCC will incur an additional expenditure of $83,000 in salaries, unless controls are implemented.  Dr. Weed is working with the Deans to neutralize the impact of the change.
· Student Fees:  NSCC would like to maintain current fees. TBR is expecting a five percent increase in tuition for 2006-2007.

· SACS:
 Orientation for the upcoming reaffirmation was held in January. Compliance audit is due in March 2007.

· TBR Purchasing Policy Revision:  Bid limits have changed; therefore, more documentation is required for expenditures over $5,000. 
· Grants:
A motion was passed to adopt the Grants Department mission statement.  The department is responsible for all institutional-wide grants; however, another major purpose is to assist faculty members in developing grants. 

· THEC Recommendations:  State Appropriations:  This is the first year of the new THEC formula. If the governor approves, NSCC will fare better than any other institution. Debra will present additional information at General Assembly.

Capital Outlay: NSCC is #12 on the State priority list and #7 on the TBR priority list.

· Use of Institutional Funds for Retirement Receptions: In response to TBR’s requirement that NSCC implement a policy, a motion passed to hold two recognition receptions (1-Fall and 1-Spring) each year to recognize retiring employees. $150.00 will be allocated for each reception and plaques will be given to retirees.
· SGA Constitution Amendments: Discussion was tabled until next Executive Committee Meeting. 

· Verification of electronic voting results: 

· Employee Code of Conduct (confirmed)
· Parking Grace Period (confirmed)
· Restructuring of Computer Resource Committee (confirmed)

· General Assembly:
Dr. Van Allen requested committee members forward proposed agenda topics to him. The Assembly is tentatively scheduled for March 15.  

· Assembly/Student Life Council Reports:

· Student Life Council: Judi Kamm reported the following: 

· The SLC have sponsored several events i.e., coffee for students during registration, Valentines Day fundraising)

· Elections of Vice President and Secretary-Treasurer were held February 6.
· Amanda Palmer, Student Life Council President, will be invited to March 2006 TBR Meeting

· Faculty Senate:           Robert Overall reported the following:
· The Faculty Senate is in the process of revising the faculty evaluation system.
· Revisions to the Faculty Senate Constitution will be voted on February 8.
· Staff Assembly:          Richard Shores reported the following:

· The annual Chili Cook-off is scheduled for February 16.
· The Assembly voted to retain supervisory evaluations.

· Mary Hance, The Tennessean columnist “Ms. Cheap,” is scheduled to speak to the Assembly on March 21.

· Administrative Assembly: Matthew Little reported the following:

· Favorable comments have been received regarding the supervisory evaluation process.


    
Respectfully submitted, 
Judy Cook
